WIU SUAA Board of Directors Minutes
Thursday, July 2, 2015

Wesley United Methodist Church

10:00 a.m.

Present were: Pledge, McLaughlin, McLean, Gilbert, Belles, Werling, Hedblade, Thompson, Pano, Helmers, Lucas, Jones, Brown, Maguire, Richmond, Rupert and Callison.
The meeting was called to order by the president, Jackie Thompson. 

The minutes were approved as written. Gilbert/Deckle

Treasurer’s report- No report 
Announcement/Reports included:  Belles reported on a $200 donation from the local SUAA for planting a tree in Macomb Prairie Meadow Park.  A plaque of identification will be attached to the tree and a ceremony will be announced at a later date.  

The new date for the fall membership meeting will be October 20 with a meal included at the Wesley United Church. A social will be held prior to the meal.
The Snow Bunny meeting/meal will be held February 2, 2016 at Wesley United Church, with the snow date to be February 9, 2016. 
The Annual local SUAA meeting will be held on April 22, 2016 with a meal to be included at the Wesley Church.

The Annual State SUAA meeting report was given by Jones and Lucas.  Maguire was elected regional director.  Sixteen amendments were presented at the meeting of which six passed.  Discussion followed on the agenda with election and speakers identified.  The state organization is running a financial deficient. The next State SUAA Board of Directors will be August 21.

The local SUAA Golf Outing was identified.  Members are asked to contact Helmers or Pano if interested in participating.  It was suggested that participant members wear SUAA t-shirts.

Membership report- No report

S.A.T. report- Hedblade reported the following members who have passed away since the last meeting:  Jane Huges McSperitt-May 13, William Rehling- May 16, Robert Dailey- June 1, Ivan Marey-June 19, L. Evelyn Cuba- June 18 and Bernard Lewis-June 21.
WIU Human Resources report- Rupert reviewed insurance changes.  No State budget has been passed and no negotiations have been identified.
Legislative report- Pano reported the following:  The general assembly and governor are deadlocked.  K-12 funding was approved by the governor and legislature.  There is no budget to date.  He believes behind the scenes meetings are taking place.  
Sen. Sullivan will not be running for re-election.  Jil Tracey will be running for his seat as a republican.  
At the Illinois State SUAA annual meeting, no legislative report was given.  

Pano wrote to Rep. Hammond and Sen. Sullivan about the WIU budget and the effect of Amtrak on WIU.  28% of WIU income comes from the State of Illinois.  Eastern Illinois University president has identified a serious financial issue for his organization.  The State SUAA legal fund was identified as having a deficit of $22,000.
Publication report- Belles identified the deadline for news items to be turned in for the next newsletter by Friday, Sept. 11.

Foundation report- Pledge reviewed the discussion from the last Foundation Board meeting.

Technology report- No report

New Business-No items identified

Adjournment at 11:10 a.m. - Pledge/Gilbert

Respectfully submitted,

Jacqlin Richmond, Secretary

